[bookmark: _GoBack]From: beryl ware 
Sent: 18 June 2015 13:07
To: Planning
Subject: Planning aplication14/02004/HYBRID(CDC) and 14/02063?OUT (WODC)

Dear Sir/Madam
I am in receipt of your letter of 15/06/15, and also of a publicity pamphlet entitled Woodstock East, presumably published by the Pye/Blenheim Consortium. I wrote to you on 8th February 2015 to outline my deep concern for the effect t on the existing town of Woodstock should this development receive planning permission. I believe that all the concerns expressed in my letter are still valid, and that invoking the spirit of Capability Brown fails to address the huge and deleterious effect that this development would have on Woodstock.

To summarise my concerns from my letter:

* The size and scale of this development effectively doubles the size of Woodstock -  a beautiful and historic town which has evolved homogeneously over hundreds of years. The development would be an inappropriate and overbearing add-on to the existing town.

* The development would ultimately generate thousands of car journeys every day. How this could be accommodated given the limited capacity of local roads is difficult to imagine. The A44 is already congested at peak times,  with long queues in each direction.

* Environmental impact - loss of green fields, hedges, trees and wildlife, along with increased pollution form traffic will adversely affect local residents, and the addition to the plans of "Woodstock Park" will in no measure compensate them.

* The social implications of  this huge development are considerable. The residents of Woodstock benefit from an inclusive atmosphere generated by a mixed population who are well integrated. Recent developments in Woodstock have been small-scale and have merged well over the years, primarily because they have been appropriately sized. The town itself relies for much of its trade on tourism, and this needs to be supported. The town does not benefit from Blenheim visitors as cars exit by Bladon Gate, and shops find trading conditions difficult due to already oversubscribed parking provisions. It is hard to see this development bringing extra trade into the town, and its existence on the main approach to Woodstock will hardly enhance visitors' perception of the town as a place to be visited in itself.

I implore the planning authorities involved to decline this application and to concentrate on smaller developments integral to the existing town.

Yours faithfully

Beryl and Stephen Ware (Owner/occupiers)
25 Oxford Road
Woodstock
OX20 1UN

